Devon Road Surgery – Patient Survey - Action Plan March 2012 

As a response to the Patient Survey February 2012 the practice has agreed the following action plan with the Devon Road Patient Participation Panel ( P3)
Of the many comments and suggestions made by the respondents to the survey, the practice has agreed with  P3  prioritise three key areas for action during this year:

Address the lack of privacy at the reception desk 

The practice proposes to review the layout of the reception area to improve privacy. In addition the practice will look to introduce a queuing and call forward system to allow patients space when in conversation with the receptionists and enable receptionist to speak with more privacy on the telephone.

Review Booking System to alleviate pressure on the telephone system
The receptionists book an average of 700 appointments each week, which inevitably causes pressure on the phone system at peak times.  The practice proposes to visit other practices that use on-line booking systems to assess how well this works with a view, if appropriate, to adopting such a system.
Address concerns regarding the attitude of non-clinical staff when dealing with patients

The practice proposes to address these concerns through the performance management system with specific focus on acknowledgement, meeting and greeting. 

Further suggestions from patient’s survey: the survey provided a large amount of detailed information and suggestions which are not covered by the priority list, they will not be discarded but will be examined during the coming year and appropriate responses will be communicated in due course. However, there are a number which can be dealt with immediately:
Baby changing facilities
The practice is unable to provide specific baby changing facilities due to the lack of suitable space and issues around disposal of soiled nappies, however, the practice will keep this under review. 

Use of surgery Dispensary 
The practice does not have any control over who may use the on-sire dispensary as it is controlled by the NHS (Pharmaceutical Services) Regulation 2005.  Under these regulations, doctors can only dispense drugs to patients who live more than 1 mile (1.6km) from a chemist (as the crow flies) patient must apply at the time of registration with the practice for dispensing services by their doctor. Kent Primary Care Agency deals with patient registration. They use NHS Choices to determine if an address is within the 1 mile radius of a chemist in relation to the practice; this information can be found at NHS Choices select GP enter your home post code then select the surgery details – the distance will be displayed next to the practice address. 
Disabled Parking

The practice is at the present time reviewing the disabled parking facility.

Dog hooks

The practice will install a dog tethering post/ring

Patient Website
During the year the practice intends to create a patient friendly website this will enable P3 to keep patients up dated with progress. The practice realises that some patients would prefer to complete a patient survey on line; P3 will aim to make this available next year.   .  
The practice would like to thank all those who took part in the survey and take this opportunity to thank the Devon Road Patient Participation Reference Group for their continuing work and support. 

